From: Jon and Ruth Ewig <ewig4him\_7@hotmail.com>

**Sent:** Sunday, March 12, 2023 6:36 PM

To: House Community and Regional Affairs; Mike Prax

Subject: We support HB 61

#### Dear legislators and staff:

We support our Original US Constitution which protects our gun rights in the Second Bill of Rights. HB 61 is an excellent bill to solidify our Right to Bear Arms even during a disaster, or most recently a pandemic when gun related activities and stores, etc. were curtailed. Having lived under the totalitarian governments in Europe, our brilliant and experienced Founding Fathers knew the importance of the 2<sup>nd</sup> Amendment protections. Governments do not grant or take away our God-given rights. Governments are supposed to protect our inalienable rights which are from God.

Respectfully,

Jon and Ruth Ewig 2325-30<sup>th</sup> Avenue Fairbanks, Alaska 99701

From:

Jon and Ruth Ewig <ewig4him\_7@hotmail.com>

Sent:

Sunday, March 12, 2023 6:57 PM

To:

CJ.McCormick@akleq.gov; Jon and Ruth Ewig; House Community and Regional Affairs

Subject:

We support HB 61

### Dear legislators and staff:

We support our Original US Constitution which protects our gun rights in the Second Bill of Rights. HB 61 is an excellent bill to solidify our Right to Bear Arms even during a disaster, or most recently a pandemic when gun related activities and stores, etc. were curtailed. Having lived under the totalitarian governments in Europe, our brilliant and experienced Founding Fathers knew the importance of the 2<sup>nd</sup> Amendment protections. Governments do not grant or take away our God-given rights. Governments are supposed to protect our inalienable rights which are from God.

cc. Mike Prax, mike.prax@akleg.gov

Respectfully,

Jon and Ruth Ewig 2325-30<sup>th</sup> Avenue Fairbanks, Alaska 99701

From:

jennifer sampson < jacronk@hotmail.com>

Sent:

Sunday, March 12, 2023 9:10 PM

To:

**House Community and Regional Affairs** 

Subject:

He 61

Hello,

Thank you for your sacrifice.

I live in Alaska to be free. Don't take that away from me please. I support HB 61. I want you to support it too.

Kind Regards,

Jennifer Sampson

US

From:

DuncanAandS < DuncanAandS@protonmail.com>

Sent:

Sunday, March 12, 2023 10:54 PM

To:

ewig4him\_7@hotmail.com; House Community and Regional Affairs; gmprax@gmail.com

Subject:

Re: We support HB 61

Thanks Ruth, Well said!

Sent from Proton Mail mobile

----- Original Message ------

On Mar 12, 2023, 6:36 PM, Jon and Ruth Ewig < ewig4him\_7@hotmail.com> wrote:

Dear legislators and staff:

We support our Original US Constitution which protects our gun rights in the Second Bill of Rights. HB 61 is an excellent bill to solidify our Right to Bear Arms even during a disaster, or most recently a pandemic when gun related activities and stores, etc. were curtailed. Having lived under the totalitarian governments in Europe, our brilliant and experienced Founding Fathers knew the importance of the 2<sup>nd</sup> Amendment protections. Governments do not grant or take away our God-given rights. Governments are supposed to protect our inalienable rights which are from God.

Respectfully,

Jon and Ruth Ewig 2325-30<sup>th</sup> Avenue Fairbanks, Alaska 99701

From:

Shelly Shupe <cshupe9024@gmail.com>

Sent:

Monday, March 13, 2023 5:00 AM

To:

House Community and Regional Affairs; Sen. Robert Myers; Rep. Mike Prax

Subject:

**HB61** 

I am emailing this morning in support of HB61.

After the Covid fiasco and all of the emergency orders and declarations way too many of our personal rights and liberties were trampled. Looking back at it now is quite alarming and if I am honest, downright infuriating. All of that said, I am definitely interested in limiting the possibility of that happening again. Today that is supporting HB61. DO NOT shut down our ability to purchase or practice with our firearms. Or buy supplies/ammo.

I am praying that our lawmakers are doing all that they can to protect us from this tyranny in the future. ALL that they CAN to protect US, their people, from this government tyranny.

I thank you for your time and dedication to this very important work. I look forward to HB61 passing with flying colors!

Cheryl Shupe 4723 Polson Court Moose Creek, AK 99705 907.460.4453

From:

Bill <RustedWheels@hotmail.com>

Sent:

Monday, March 13, 2023 9:59 AM

To:

**House Community and Regional Affairs** 

Cc:

Rep. Mike Prax

Subject:

senate bill HB0061A HB61A

This needs to pass to follow with our 2<sup>nd</sup> amendment rights. There is no need to make criminals out of good law abiding citizens.

Multiple study's show there are as many as 2,000,000 crimes stopped with law abiding gun owning citizens each year. Pass HB 61 by Rob Myers .

Thank you

Sent from Mail for Windows

From:

Patty Wisel <pwisel07@gmail.com>

Sent:

Monday, March 13, 2023 11:26 AM

To:

House Community and Regional Affairs

Cc: Subject: Rep. Mike Prax Support of HB61

Hello valued legislators:

We support HB 61 and our 2nd amendment rights and urge each of you to support them as well. As you well know, this bill precludes infringement on our right to keep and bear arms during a disaster. Again, we urge you to support HB61. Respectfully,

John & Patty Wisel

Fairbanks, AK

Cathy, I run a a firearm store on my property here on Fairview Loop (District 26). I ask you for your full support of HB 61. Prohibiting firearm/ammo sales during an event like Covid would put me out of business and endanger the livelihood of my family. As a retired navy pilot, I urge your full support of this bill.

Respectfully, Lawrence Myers Sent from my iPhone

Cathy, as a resident in your district, and the wife of a firearms dealer in that same district, I'm asking for your total support of HB 61, as it will provide a means for Alaskans to continue to purchase their firearms, Ammo and other 2nd amendment provisions as needed during any crisis, either actual or created by our government, such as the Covid 19 fraud.

Sincerely, Kristin M Myers